A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, March 26, 2012 at 7:30 pm.

Present: Brian Connors, Chair; Robert M. Condon, Clerk; Joseph Miksch; George G. Samia, Town Administrator; Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Pledge of Allegiance

Open Forum

No one present

Board Announcement

Mr. Condon read the following statement of the Board:

The Board of Selectmen and Fire Chief Ryon Pratt have reached a mutual agreement, based on the terms of his Employment Contract with the Town, that ends his employment with the Town as of March 23, 2012. On behalf of the Town and the Board, we thank Chief Pratt for his many years of service to the Town.

Budget Presentations

Town Administrator George Samia, Library Director Manny Leite and Susan Murray, Member of the Board of Trustees were present to give a budget presentation for the Library.

Town Administrator George Samia and Building Inspector/Zoning Enforcement Officer Ed Gardner were present to give a budget presentation for the Planning/Building Department.

Action Items

M/Condon, s/Miksch, unanimous vote, approve the minutes from the March 19, 2012 Board of Selectmen's meeting.

M/Condon, s/Miksch, unanimous vote, approve the recognition of Boy Scout, Zachary Hamilton for his Eagle project, rehabilitating the street hockey rink in East Bridgewater.

M/Condon, s/Miksch, unanimous vote, approve the 2012 Seasonal Liquor License Renewal for New England Kart Raceway.

Reminders

Board/Committee Vacancies: Zoning Board of Appeals Capital Planning Committee

M/Condon, s/Miksch, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes - Connors, Condon, Miksch; a unanimous vote in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 pm

Board of Selectmen